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When I moved to Ondara, near Denia, in Septemberand I planned to visit 
churches in the North of the Chaplaincy over the following months as well 
as returning to Albir on occasions 
 
It has been good to get to know congregations throughout the chaplaincy 
and enjoy the worship and fellowship. 
 
I undertook the mandatory training last year and completed the  
Safeguarding Leadership Pathway in September as required for Wardens 
by the Church of England  
 
I attended a fundraising event in Albir in October, a very enjoyable  
“Italian Lunch”  
 
I attended the `Carols on the Beach` in Albir last December also attended 
the fundraiser“Christmas Joy ” at Javea on 15th December. 
 
On Thursday 1st February I went to Synod in Calpe to witness Diana 
Pringle becoming a Reader in the service which was led by Bishop David. I 
also attend her first full service that she led at Gandia, which was 
appreciated by all those in attendance. 
 
I attended the World Day of Prayer on the 1st March in Albir, which was 
well attended and led by Elaine Mitchell and supported by ladies of the 
congregation. 
 
The lent course that I joined on `Zoom` was very interesting but I was 
disappointed the only 13 people across the Chaplaincy joined the sessions. 
 
I look forward to continuing my role as Warden in the coming year if 
elected at the APCM in April 
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